May 3, 2017

The Regular Meeting of the Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone Trustees was held at 6:30
P.M. on Wednesday, May 3, 2017 at the Holiday Lake Community Center, Lakeshore Drive.

The meeting was called to order by President, Mike Beumer.

Trustees present: Mike Beumer, Dale Nelson, Rick Happe, Del Sherwood, and Ron Snyder.
Absent: None
Visitors present: Bille Jean Snyder, Rick Kriegel, Kevin and Barb Robinson, and Carol Sherwood.

President Beumer added an update and report of the lake water treatment to the Agenda. Del
Sherwood made a motion to adopt the agenda. The motion was seconded by Dale Nelson and
carried unanimously by voice vote.

The minutes of the April 5, 2017 meeting were read and approved on a motion by Ron Snyder,
seconded by Del Sherwood and carried unanimously by voice vote.

The Treasurer’s report for the month ending April 30, 2017 was presented by Rick Happe. He
reported a beginning balance of $21,880.40. With credits of $78,881.76 for tax revenues and
$10.48 interest earned - the ending balance was $100,772.64. The Treasurer’s report was approved
on a motion by Del Sherwood, seconded by Dale Nelson and carried by unanimous voice vote.

Bills presented for payment were $20 for Holiday Lake 2017 Directories and $153.98 for clerical
hours and supplies. Bills received during the month for payment were $6,968 to Aquatic
Environment Consultants for lake water treatment and $588.54 to Poweshiek County Auditor for
election expense for a total expenditures of $7,730.52. Ron Snyder moved to pay these bills,
seconded by Del Sherwood, carried by unanimous voice vote.

Unfinished Business:
Discussion Items.

1. Review of proposed projects — Project 17-02 will be started the week of May 8" and
should take 2-3 weeks to complete. Ron Snyder moved to proceed with project 17-06
on the completion of 17-02 as it is related. Del Sherwood seconded the motion, carried
by unanimous voice vote. Balance of other projects remain unchanged until the weather

permuits.

2. Update on project 16-25 near Kevin Robinson’s properties — Kevin Robinson was
present to give input to solutions that could help drain run off from the street which is
causing erosion. Kriegel was present to give his recommendation of installing culvert(s)
and intake(s) that would move the water from the street into the intake on lake property
at Unit 1 lot 168. Kriegel presented a proposal at a cost of $7,605. Del Sherwood
moved to approve the proposal from Kriegel Excavating and pay on completion,
seconded by Ron Snyder. Carried by unanimous voice vote.

New Business:
Discussion Items
1. There was discussion regarding the erosion of the shore line by the main boat ramp and

the wing dam. Some rock would be needed there to stop the erosion. Sherwood moved




Our next meeting is scheduled for June 7 at 6:30 P.M at the Holiday Lake Community Center.
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